SCOR 2015 Year in Review:  President’s Comments 

As we look back on 2015, I am proud to announce another successful and fun filled year for the SCOR community. 
On a personal note, I have decided to step down as President to allow other Directors to lead the club with new ideas and enthusiasm. I joined the SCOR board eight years ago to be able to find out how the club works, how I could help and to provide input. 
After taking on a number of different roles on the board I can truly say that I achieved my objectives while meeting many talented people across the SCOR community.  There are countless individuals involved with SCOR, on the Board level and throughout the organization, who don’t think twice about giving up their free time to ensure the club continues to function and improve. 
I will stay on for another year as club VP to assist with any transitional support and hope to be more engaged with the H.S. booster club as my kids have graduated from SCOR. Having had two sons play Varsity this past season and watching so many of their teammates that I coached in SCOR’s House and Travel programs so long ago was a truly rewarding experience. 
This past year was an exciting year for SCOR and its membership. Below are some highlights.
· During 2015, we had nearly 2,350 participants in SCOR related programs with nearly 100 teams per season across all programs. 
· We successfully hosted our 32nd Tournament offering a competitive opportunity for our members and players from neighboring towns. We helped increase business traffic for our local merchants as more than 1,600 soccer players and their families were in town that made up 110 teams from 19 towns. 
· On the financial front we continue to build on three consecutive years of small gains after several years of losses allowing the club to start setting aside funds for future capital improvements. We purchased several 24 foot goal sets this past year replacing the heavy steel goals that have been in place for decades with aluminum goals with wheels. 
· The SCOR communications campaign has been a tremendous success by publishing a seasonal SCOR newsletter & re-launching the SCOR Facebook page. We crossed over the 500 mark for Facebook audience and we're fielding active conversations about the program now while Twitter and Instagram are growing.
· Our travel teams had success on the field.  Nine SCOR travel teams made it to the playoffs. The U12 girls Black team also made it to the CT Cup semi- finals while the u13 girls Black team made it to the finals! Congratulations to everyone involved.    
· We innovated in our travel & house programs by joining forces with neighboring Lewisboro, Newtown, New Canaan and Wilton Soccer Clubs, combining teams when necessary in order to allow our kids to continue playing when Ridgefield or other towns may not have enough players to field a team or form a league.
· Our Academy program continues to grow, developing and preparing our house players for transition to the travel program.  For Academy 1-3 we had 251 players in the fall (up 9%) and 206 in the spring (up 19%).

· The Holland program completed its 11th season under the direction of Aimee Berger-Girvalo and Steve Carlson allowing kids with physical and/or mental disabilities the opportunity to also enjoy soccer. Special thanks to the H.S. players that also assisted in the program. The program was recently featured in The Ridgefield Press. 
· SCOR alumni led Ridgefield’s HS girls soccer team to a tremendous season.  The Varsity Girls ended the season 16-3-4 and won the FCIACs and were runner-up in the State. CONGRATULATIONS to a very dedicated group of girls! 

· SCOR alumni led Ridgefield’s HS boys soccer team to a successful season.  The Varsity boys ended the season 8-8-2 and made it to the FCIAC and States. SCOR director of coaching Phil Bergen has a very young team so we are excited about next year!
· As a club we have continued our efforts to be more efficient and cut costs whenever possible by reducing payroll & equipment while at the same time raising incremental funds via several new fundraising efforts. Kelly Speiser has taken over as SCOR’s Fundraising Chair and has done an excellent job in raising funds/ sponsorships for the club.
· We continue to train young referees into our House and eventually travel programs. Our referee assignor Aimee Berger-Girvalo has established a mentoring program that allows younger referees instruction and support from our older, more experienced referees. 
· In 2016 the club will be incorporating new age parameters and concussion protocols imposed by CJSA (Connecticut Junior Soccer Association). We understand that these changes may impact some of our players in our travel program for the fall of 2016 so we will be as forthcoming on information as possible. These changes are impacting all teams in CT and many other states. 

· I am excited to announce that the SCOR Board has four new Directors for the 2016 year. They are- Steve Dougan, Julian Trotman, Dean Craig and James Jordan. This new influx onto the board will allow for new ideas/input from parents in the some of the younger programs while continuing to build on all the accomplishments of years past. At the same time two long-standing BOD members, Seth Critchell and Mary Maue have decided to pass the torch. Mary and Seth, thank you very much for all your support and dedication the past few years! 

We are a volunteer organization and none of these accomplishments are possible without the SCOR Board and our volunteer members. Thank you for another wonderful and successful year of soccer! Thanks to the time, dedication and commitment from SCOR’s Board of Directors and the hundreds of volunteers we are able to provide a competitive and safe environment for our children to play soccer in Ridgefield. 

Best regards,

Steve Sasse

SCOR President
